Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the above the line tax deduction for long term care insurance. As a long term care insurance specialist I have been hearing talk of this deduction for about seven years.  Why is there no approval on this?  We have a medi-caid system that is going broke largely from the costs of long term care and the only solution seems to be using insurance.  Yet, so often when I read the paper I see people encourage to transfer their assets to qualify for medi-caid rather than encouraged to purchase the insurance.

     Here in California Medi-Cal pays $131.00 per day to keep a person in a nursing facility.  That's over $47,000.00 per year, for one person. At an average cost per policy of $1800.00 per year  we could insure 26 people and still save the state and federal government some money.  It doesn't seem like rocket science to me.  If I'm missing something maybe you could let me know. Thanks for your time, Robert Bradle CLTC

